
      HOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

   Earl Dodson, President

   418-5024
JoAnn Keen, Vice-President

274-0514
      Al Mueller, Secretary

   729-0079
   Shirley Lacy, Treasurer

   274-0362

   George Lee, Director

   602/430-6577  
   Dean Morrison, Director

   274-0239

   Robert Vescera, Director

274-4903
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   THE OAKS OFFICE

   Open Monday – Friday,
   9:30 am until 5:30 pm

   Closed Saturday & Sunday

   209/274-6056
   209/274-6058 fax
   TOCA@volcano.net
    theoakscommunityassociation.org

   Terri Bailey, 

   Park Administrator

   ParkAdmr.TOCA@volcano.net
209/351-0565

   Morgan Smetyukh,
   Administrative Assistant

   Tami Prefling, Bookkeeper

   Bkkr.TOCA@volcano.net
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   EMERGENCY CONTACTS

  (for pipe leaks and similar           problems on grounds)

   Mon-Fri, 9:30 am to 5:30 pm,

   call Terri Bailey 
   After hours or weekends,

Dean Morrison
   MEDICAL EMERGENCIES, 
call 911

 NIGHT SECURITY

 On-Duty Night Watchman
hours vary
209/781-5377
Helen’s Home Hair Care

By: Morgan Smetyukh
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== Services in the comfort of your home for
= Seniors and Shut Ins
dl (209) 274-6567

Sy Licensed Cosmetologist Helen Padovano




Helen Padovano, a licensed cosmetologist, is offering a 10% discount for all of her fellow residents of The Oaks!!*
If you are a business owner or provide a service and you live in The Oaks, we will place your business card in the monthly newsletter at no cost to you.  In exchange we ask that you offer other residents of the community a discount.

“Thank You”
By: Morgan Smetyukh
We would like to thank the Goldsteins for sharing their Christmas spirit in December by donating canned foods and other non-perishable items to the members of our community.*
New Basketball Nets
By: Morgan Smetyukh

Thank you Ronald Leapline for your generous gift of new basketball nets for the community. We’re sure they will be thoroughly enjoyed.*
Social Committee Appointed
By: Morgan Smetyukh

Patsy Johnson and Toni Gutherz have volunteered to become members and organizers of the social committee.
We are all looking forward to your creative ideas to promote fun in our Community.

If you would like to join, please call the office @ 274-6056. 
Just a Reminder

By: Morgan Smetyukh
Now that the Holidays are over it is time to remove your Holiday decorations – Yes, that even incudes the pumpkins!!!! 
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New Stamp Price 
By: Morgan Smetyukh

The price of stamps will rise to 45 cents as of Sunday January 22nd. The United States Postal Service (USPS) has raised the price one cent from 44 cents following its announcement in October.

The price rise is the first increase since 2009. 

Other postal prices also increasing include:

- The cost of mailing a postcard increased 3 cents to 32 cents.

- The cost of mailing letters to Canada and Mexico rose 5 cents to 85 cents.

- The cost of mailing a letter to other countries rises 7 cents to $1.05.

According to the USPS website, the average price increase is small and is necessary to address the USPS’s current financial crisis.
New Laws to be Aware of in 2012
Reprinted from: 

Credit Checks for Employment: 
Credit reports by employers when hiring, with some exceptions, are prohibited.
Schools & Student Athletes: Student athletes who sustain a possible concussion are to be removed from play until the player receives medical clearance.

Elections: All ballot initiatives will be decided during November general elections.

Food & Beverages: Stores are banned from selling expired infant food and formula, caffeinated beer, and shark fins.
Child Booster Seat Law: All children 8 and under are to be secured in an appropriate child restraint meeting federal motor vehicle safety standards. The law also provides that a child under 8 years of age, who is 4’9” or taller, may use a safety belt. 
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